
A message from Mrs Rowley 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Thank you for your continuing support 
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‘Learning’ to make a difference 

 

 

 

So…after eight fabulous years as a HLTA here at St. 
Paul’s, Mr Parkinson is leaving us to take up a new 
role as school manager in a pupil residential unit. 
He has loved being part of the St. Paul’s team and 
especially organising all the sporting competitions, 
not forgetting sports days! I am sure that you, 
along with all the staff, will wish him the very best 
of luck and happiness as he starts his new, exciting 
adventure.  

 

 

We are also saying goodbye and good luck to Rev.  
David Cooper who has been serving in our 
parishes, leading our church and school collective 
worship for that last six and a half years. His new 
role as Incumbent of the Parish of St Mary 
Prestwich will keep him busy I am sure. We wish 
Rev. David the very best of luck and happiness in 
his new adventure. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance & Punctuality 
Remember we want to encourage every family to ensure their 

children are attending School ON TIME EVERY DAY. From 

September, our lunch ordering system will default to a 

sandwich (ham, cheese or tuna) for any child who arrives after 

9.10am. Pupils are in competition with all other classes for 

Attendance AND Punctuality– one absent mark can make ALL 

the difference – the best attendance class on a Friday receive a 

treat - is your child`s attendance affecting the WHOLE CLASS 

ATTENDANCE FIGURE? 

School Core Values 
For Autumn 1, the core value we are celebrating is: 

Friendship 
High expectations for all in learning and behaviour 

We are already half way through the first half term 
and the children have settled in so well. It is 
delightful to see their happy, smiley faces around 
school and listen to their endless tales. 
 
We have lots of events and celebrations planned for 
the autumn term and look forward to welcoming you 
into school.  
 
 

School Website 
 The new school website has now gone live and we 
are excited to continue to develop this as we move 
through this school year. There are still some glitches 
that developers are working on, but these should be 
sorted out in the next few weeks. 
We hope that you will find everything you need to 
know about St. Paul’s, the curriculum, key 
information, newsletters etc. and that you continue 
to enjoy sharing the events and celebrations. 

 

Uniform & PE Kits 

Thank you for sending your children back to school 

looking fabulous in their school uniforms and their P.E. 

kits. They are a credit to you and to St. Paul’s. 

 

 

 

Please look at the school website for events coming up. 
Some have already changed due to different 

circumstances. 
Next week: 

 Wednesday 24th Reception children parents meeting 9.00am 

 Friday 26th Coffee morning to help to welcome any 
parents/carers new to St. Paul’s and to raise money for 
Macmillan cancer trust 9.00-10.00am 

 Friday 26th is our day for celebrating all the different languages 
spoken in our school. Children will also be learning some songs 
and phrases in French, which is our chosen language to study. 

 

 

 

Coffee Morning 

 


